Connecticut Chapter

of the

Academy of Certified Hazardous Materials Managers

Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting
April 23, 2009
Olympia Diner
7:45 AM – 9:00 AM
Directors Participating:  Mathew Twerdy, Stuart Manley, Gene Metti, John Murray, and Paul Simonetta (Additionally, ACHMM member, Rick Papapietro attended this Board meeting.) 
1) The February 11, 2009 Board of Directors meeting minutes were approved.

2) Elections for 2009 officers:  VP position remains open, and search for nominees continues. George Steir and Tom Benedict have shown some interest.  Matt Twerdy will follow-up with these potential nominees. When commitment from nominee(s) is confirmed, election for VP and Secretary will be held. 
3) Rick Papapietro attended this meeting to discuss a potential General Membership tour of the Hamilton Sundstrand wastewater treatment facility at their Windsor Locks facility.  Rick proposed holding a tour at the Hamilton Sundstrand treatment plant later in the year (possibly September), and instead recommended conducting a tour of the UCONN Storrs Campus Cogeneration facility for the next General Membership meeting.  The board agreed this was a good idea.  Rick will provide Matt Twerdy with contact names for the UCONN Cogeneration Plant and Matt will discuss with UCONN contacts the possibility of scheduling a General Membership tour (most likely limited to 25) on June 18 or 25.  The tour will most likely be followed by dinner at a local restaurant.
4) Members discussed the excellent turnout we had for the March Technical Dinner Meeting and the outstanding technical presentations presented by Chris Ecsedy on the CTDEP Proposed Industrial Stormwater General Permit and the Draft General Permit for In Situ Groundwater Remediation.  
5)  Matt reported he has not received any feedback from CTDEP regarding the comment letter CTACHMM submitted on the Draft General Permit for In Situ Groundwater Remediation.

6) Members discussed the ACHMM name change to AHMP and the effect of the name change on our Chapter.  Members decided to wait until we receive further official information from national before pursing/investigating a potential CT Chapter name change.

7) Members voted unanimously in favor of Stuart Manley as our Chapter delegate for the 2009 National Conference.  Matt will contact Jean Mcinnis to notify her of our decision.

Other business:

· Treasury Status- approximately $1800 in the Chapter account

· Hosting an informational booth at a trade show was discussed. Members decided the best thing to do for now is focus on General Membership meetings, but continue to review potential opportunities for trade shows. 
· Chapter Tax Return will be submitted by Stuart Manley.
· John Murray reported CTACHMM currently has 70 paid members year to date (67 CHMMs).

· Our next newsletter will be completed in May.

· Members briefly discussed the AHMP and the Institute of Hazardous Materials Management (IHMM) announcement regarding their updated affiliation agreement and updated Trademark License Agreement.
Next Board Meeting will be scheduled for July or August. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 AM.
-Respectfully Submitted by Matthew Twerdy, President
2

